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President: Mr D Overton
Chairman: Mr P Mack
Treasurer: Mrs J Johnson

Secretary: Ken Clark Mobile: 07504 303153


Website: www.stocktonsundayleague.org.uk
28 Leicester Road, Norton, Stockton on Tees TS20 2RB

Email: Ken.Clark@Stocktonsundayleague.org.uk
F.A & Durham County F.A Charter Standard League
MINUTES OF MEETING 26 November 2014
Held at Elm Tree Social Club

Present:  
P Mack (Chairman), P Livingstone (Vice Chairman), G Hewitson, L Golightly, H Oliver, M Blackburn, P Irish, D Overton, G Mann (Referee Rep), 
K D Clark (Secretary)

Apologies:   J K Johnson, A Close, J Lambert, Jean Johnson

The Chairman Peter Mack opened the meeting at 7-32 and welcomed all to the meeting, he then handed over to the League Secretary who advised the minutes of the previous meeting October 2014 had been posted on the League website; members agreed they were a true record and they were signed by the Chairman.

Secretaries Report & Correspondence   

Secretaries Report – Matters Arising
None
Charter Standard 

First Aid course held last Wednesday was well attended and I have been advised all went well.  I have requested a number of teams to bring a copy of their first aid certificate tonight (St Marys College, Thornaby Village, Thornaby Aerodrome Club, Thornaby Meerkats, Thornaby Roundel, Roseworth Social).  Whilst on about Charter Standard I must advise all North Riding County Football Association teams that there’s has to be completed by 31 December 2014, full details are on the North Riding County Football Association website.  I have enclosed a leaflet detailing what is required, full details are also available on the North Riding County Football Association website.

New teams should now be getting to the point of submitting their Charter Standard application if not already done so; these should be forwarded to the appropriate County F.A.  For those who completed the first aid course you should now be able to submit your application.  If you require any further information to complete the application then see Peter Livingstone at the end of the meeting.

Peter Livingstone & I attended a Charter Standard meeting for League’s at the end of October, a number of items were discussed, we looked at the League’s development plan, a lot of time was taken up with first aid and Andy Brown gave us an update on the qualifications that are acceptable and he also provided us with a copy of the bridging document that accompanies the non FA qualification.  The Annual Health Check was discussed, Durham County Football Association still sticking with 31 March deadline.  Also In-Service workshops were discussed.  The other main topic was the Just Play Centres, these have been set up for people who are not involved in a team but may be looking to get into a team, there are 2 centres currently running at North Shore Academy on a Monday and Tuesday nights. 

Correspondence

League Statement – from DFA received on a weekly basis.

Various E-Mails requesting fixture postponements.

Email re resignation of the Sun Inn

Secretaries Report
Following the resignation of the Sun Inn and the suspension of the Teesborough League I was approached if we could accommodate the teams, I reluctantly told them there was no way we could take four teams into the league as it would have caused fixture chaos.  We did then say we could take one team in place of the Sun Inn to fulfil their fixtures, after speaking to the Teesborough League Secretary and the North Riding County Football Association we offered the place to North Ormesby Cons.  I then arranged a meeting with the team and along with the Chairman Peter Mack and Jes Lambert we met with North Ormesby and following discussion they agreed to replace the Sun Inn.  We managed to complete this all within a week and North Ormesby played their first fixture last weekend, so we would like to welcome them to the meeting tonight. 

For the Division One teams there is a change to fixtures that I have issued tonight, there is a separate sheet in your envelope for the 7 December 2014.

This is a reminder to Teams that the man of the match is nominated by your opponents on the day.

Also can I advise Teams if they having problems doing their match return they should contact the League Secretary and advise as such, don’t wait until after the deadline as a fine will have been raised by then. 

It is getting round to the time of year when postponements may well creep in so now is a good time to remind teams of the process required in the event of a postponed game.  If a referee calls the game off on the morning of the match he is entitled to half fee (£12-50).  If you play on a private pitch then if the pitch provider calls the game off then they must notify you the Club and also notify League Secretary that they had postponed the game.  If the weather looks bad and you think during the week there is no chance of playing then you need to get a league referee to inspect the pitch (it doesn’t have to be the appointed referee) us a local referee.  If unable to get hold of a referee please ring Jes Lambert who will organise for the pitch to be inspected.  Once you are aware the game has been postponed the League Secretary must be advised first, this is certainly important re County Cups.

Fixtures for January will be posted on the website once these have been sorted. 

The players from the Sun Inn were all fined £11 as their share of the fine, a number have resigned for other teams, some have paid their fine some haven’t, and those that haven’t paid have been suspended and cannot play until they pay their share.  If you have signed a player and are unsure then please check with League Secretary as if anybody plays then you will be charged with an ineligible player.  You can also check the website, go to the Clubs tab and then select “Indefinite Suspensions”.

There is also a leaflet in your envelope tonight “WW1 Football Remembers” honouring the 1914 Christmas Truce, as far as our league is concerned it will take place on the 7 December but if you are not playing then use the 14 December 2014, full instructions as to what to do are in the leaflet.

We are still looking for teams to play in the 5-a-side tournament at Goals during the Christmas break, proposed date is the 4 January, and maximum cost would be £20 per team.

The following team owes for Insurance tonight: Norton Unicorn (£24)

The following teams have fines outstanding, if not paid tonight further action will be taken: Stockton Hardwick (£17) & Thornaby Meerkats (£11).

Date of the next League Meeting is on Wednesday 21 January 2015. 
Once again I will put these notes on the website so you can check out anything you have missed or to use as a reminder.

Handbook changes:   Stockton West End change of Home number & Email



      North Ormesby Cons – full details on website

Team of the Month Award:  October: Nothing done as yet will be presented at the January meeting along with November and December awards.
Cup Draws – None
Referees: 
Jes Lambert / Geoff Mann
Any Other Business
With regards to referee’s it was brought up that Respect works both ways, referee should respect players and players should respect referee.
The Roll Call was taken and 2 team was missing, Layfield Arms & The Royal 
There being no further business the Chairman reminded members that this was the last meeting of 2014 and wished all a happy new year and see you in 2015, he reminded members of the date of the next meeting (21 January) and he closed the meeting at 19-44.

Signed: …………………………………………………..


Date: 21 January 2015









Chairman: Peter Mack

Treasurer: Jean Johnson


Referees Secretary: Jes Lambert
E-Mail: Ken.Clark@StocktonSundayLeague.org.uk 

Website: www.StocktonSundayLeague.org.uk

